I – You – We and the World: The beauty of the different perspectives and voices that live in us
I

You

We

World

pre‐personal

I am feeling, smelling, tasting, seeing,
hearing – sounds, images, tastes,
smells, feelings… Sometimes I
emerge, and then I merge again.

You are a part, an extension of me.
But why don’t you always hear me,
when I call you, when I yearn for
you?

Together we can appease the Spirits.
Sometimes, one of us needs to be
sacrificed. But that is okay, because
We live further.

The world is a magic place that we
cannot understand or control.

Separate Self

I am I, have boundaries, am
separate. I learn to recognize and
respect my boundaries more and
more.

I am I and You are You. You have
your own path, which I cannot
always understand, but respect.

We = I + You: Together we can do
things that none of us could do
alone. For that, we join forces.

The world is our playground that we
can explore and change voluntarily.
We try the limits of our power.

True Self

I am the One, the Eternal, the
Motionless Mover, the Ground of
Being – unseparated – eternal –
unmanifest.

You are the same as I. There is only
one Impersonal One that shines
through you and me simultaneously.

We look at and recognize each other.
True Self sees True Self and knows it
is One.

The world is the material expression
of the One. Emptiness and Form are
Not‐Two. We are unseparated from
the World.

Unique Self

I am the unique perspective, the
unique expression of the One that
manifests through me in eternal
becoming – through qualities and
gifts that wouldn’t be in the world
without me. It is my deepest
responsibility and joy to awaken to
my unique, yet not separate,
perspective and give my gifts.

You are not separate from me, yet
absolutely unique. I see your
specialness and bow before your
unique expression. When I look at
you, I feel deep love, connection, and
awe for the specialness that the One
expresses through you. And with
Hafiz, “I wish that I could show you…
the astonishing light of your own
being.”

We are pieces of a bigger puzzle that
we complement. If only one piece
would be missing, the puzzle
wouldn’t be complete. Through each
of us bringing in our own specialness,
we are forming an absolutely unique
We that is more than the sum of its
parts. We complement each other
while serving a greater purpose, in
which we can unfold and recognize
ourselves more and more.

The world is full of wonderful forms
that are an expression of the union
and uniqueness that can be found on
every level of existence. This
perception leads to the re‐
enchantment of the world, which
simultaneously turns into a place for
co‐creation. Love is the strongest
force in the universe that connects
everything with everything.

Evolutionary
Unique Self

I wake up to the consciousness that
the same force expresses through
me that started the Big Bang; “the
Love that,” as Dante said, “moves
the Sun and all the other stars.”

This same force and love express
through you in your own unique way.
I am in deep awe for and interested
in what you can bring into the world
independently of me and which
difference we can make together.

Together, we serve the greater
purpose of the unfolding of love and
consciousness in the world, in which
we are held simultaneously. And
together we grow into becoming
conscious co‐creators.

The world is an expression of
growing Uniqueness and all‐
encompassing love – the evolution of
matter, consciousness, and love.
Consciousness is the inside of
matter; love is the inside of
consciousness.

Prepared for the conference of the Integrales Forum 2013 by Kerstin Tuschik. The core distinctions and formulations of these levels of self are drawn from:
Dr. Marc Gafni: Your Unique Self ‐ the Radical Path to Personal Enlightenment, Integral Publishers 2012 and JITP 6:11 (2010).

